Councillor Sarah Allen

Riverside House Main Street Rotherham S60 1AE

Tel: (01709) 255821

E-mail: sarah.allen@rotherham.gov.uk

Email the Council for free @ your local library!

Our Ref:

Direct Line:

Extension:

Please Contact:

270619

(01709) 255821 55821

Councillor Sarah Allen

Rotherham

Metropolitan **Borough Council**

27th June 2019

Dear Councillor Carter,

At the last Council meeting you asked me about facilities for disabled swimmers at our swimming pools. I promised to go away and ask about water temperatures.

I can now confirm that we keep our pools within the PWTAG guidance parameters of 27 to 29.6 degrees in the main pools and 30 to 32 degrees in the teaching pools. We don't change temperatures for specific sessions as the time taken to do so can impact on other users.

We do though sign post customers to the facilities they might prefer at both Hilltop and Newman schools.

As part of my conversations I also discovered that we are able to change the floor levels at some of our pools to better facilitate access.

I hope this answers your question. Please don't hesitate to email me if you have any further queries.

Yours sincerely

Councillor Sarah Allen

Cabinet Member for Cleaner, Greener Communities